
From: Webb, Beth <BethWebb@gov.sc.gov>
To: Mayer, Doug <DougMayer@gov.sc.gov>
CC: Mottel, Haley <HaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov>

Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>
Date: 12/2/2014 3:24:17 PM

Subject: FW: Greetings

FYI

Beth Webb
Commerce Liaison and Special Projects
Office of Governor Nikki Haley
Office: 803-734-6059
Cell: 803-609-8583

From: Linda O'Bryon [mailto:lobryon@scetv.org]
Sent: Tuesday, December 02, 2014 3:22 PM
To: Webb, Beth
Subject: Greetings

Dear Beth,

I hope you are doing well this holiday season. Last night's Carolighting program was lovely in every respect. I've
heard many favorable comments from our production crew on the planning and set-up led by the Governor's office.

In addition to the live broadcast, ETV-HD will air the program again on Dec. 19 at 7 p.m., the 25th at 5 p.m. and on 
the South Carolina Channel, Dec. 21 at 4 p.m. and Dec. 22 at 8 p.m.

We're also streaming on SCETV.org.

http://scetv.org/television/streaming/scgov.cfm

We appreciate the opportunity to bring this wonderful event to viewers across the state.

Best wishes, 
Linda

Linda O'Bryon
President & CEO
SCETV
1041 George Rogers Blvd. 
Columbia, SC 29201 
lobryon@scetv.org 
803-737-3240
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